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The Committee and Editor of Baw Baw 

Old Engine & Auto Club Inc. do not 

accept responsibility for any opinions 

expressed or the accuracy of 

information printed within this 

publication. 

This Monthôs Cover 

Progress at the club shed 

Photos by Jesse Smithett and  

Ross Watson 

Submissions for the monthly 

club newsletter are always 

welcome. 

Please email any photos, 

reports, stories or other items of 

interest to the editor at 

bawbawoldnews@gmail.com 

You can also provide a hard 

copy to any committee member. 

The deadline for submissions is 

the Friday following the 

monthly committee meeting 

(held on the fourth Wednesday 

of the month). 

 

¶ 

Vehicles built from 1 January 1949 will require a full certificate of roadworthiness to 

apply for the club permit scheme. 

For older vehicles, vehicle safety checks for permit issue can be carried out by our safety 

scrutineers by request. Because these checks are to done by trading mechanical repair 

businesses, for legal reasons a fee will be charged (and returned to club funds) and the 

check will need to be booked in as any other job.  

Safety Scrutineers: Rod Boreham 5625 1017 or Wayne Henry 0409 252 258 

¶  

Upon renewal, please photocopy your renewal form for club records and ensure the club 

has hard copy photographs of your vehicle. Required date stamped photos are:  

- front  - rear  - driving position (side on, door open) 

- passenger side - driver side - body and engine number stampings and plates 

Permit registration renewals are to be signed by club signatories at club meetings only. 

Please do not approach them at their workplace or home, except in a pre-arranged 

emergency situation. 

Club Signatories: Ross Watson or Rod Boreham (club meetings only) 

Please remember that club permit holders must always remain financial members of 

the club, as required by VicRoads. As such, yearly membership fees need to be 

received no later than June 30. 

http://www.bawbawvintage.com/
mailto:bawbawoldnews@gmail.com
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Hi all, I hope this finds you all safe and well. 

Have you been to the club shed lately? If you havenôt, 

go for a drive. Carol and I did and the whole block looks 

very impressive. We have lots of good reports, including 

in the Gazette. I am very proud to be a member of this 

club. Of course this has not happened by itself. I would 

like to thank the members who have maintained the 

block and those who have improved it. As you will see 

from the photos in the mag. 

I would also like to thank the Baw Baw Shire workers 

who have spread hundreds of cubic metres of soil to 

level the southern half of the block to make it more 

usable for us. 

Donôt forget anybody is welcome to partake in the 

weekly project day at the club shed. 

Stay safe. We are getting closer every day to be able to 

resume gatherings and outings. 

Rob 

At the ordinary meeting of Baw Baw Shire Council held 

on September 9th, Council considered the renewal of 

our lease on the Darnum property. It was encouraging to 

see several councillors speak in favour of supporting our 

club, not only by renewing the lease but it was suggested 

that Council give ongoing assistance to our club and 

acknowledge that we are benefitting the community in a 

number of ways.  This benefit not only included the 

preservation of shire history, but it was also 

acknowledged that our club offered mental health and 

social benefits to members much like Men's Sheds do.   

It should be noted that Councillors Keith Cook, Michael 

Leaney and Darren Wallace all spoke in favour of our  

club. 

It looks like we are still no closer to being able to meet 

together. We will keep you informed by emails, the 

newsletter and website what is going on so that you can 

keep informed.  Please be patient as we try to put this 

pandemic behind us and get back to some form of 

normality. I'd encourage those of you with club vehicles 

to get out and use them when you get the chance.  Lots 

of local towns would appreciate your business. Just 

make sure you're paid up and legal (and you fill in your 

book correctly). 

Rod 
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Club member Phil Ashdown passed away in early 

August following a short illness.  

Our thoughts and sympathy are with Philôs family and 

friends at this sad time. 

Wally Buckland sadly passed away in September. He 

was a member of our club in recent years and was a 

very active member of the local Noojee community. 

We offer our sincere condolences to Wallyôs family 

and friends. 

If you have a club permit vehicle that is due for renewal: 

Á Renewal forms need to be posted to our club 

signatories for them to review and sign. Please 

include a stamped, self-addressed envelope for the 

form to be returned. Please do not visit the 

signatories in person. 

 

Á Signed renewal forms can then either be: 

o Taken to a VicRoads Customer Service Centre 

o Mailed to:  VicRoads, GPO Box 1644 

  Melbourne 3001 

  (with a cheque or money order) 

Remember that you can still pay for a renewal up to 

three months after expiry. 

 

VicRoads has recently announced that payments for 

permit renewals can now be paid online. This is 

available as an alternative to visiting a customer service 

centre or submitting by post. To pay renewals online you 

will need a myVicRoads account. You can log in or sign 

up at www.vicroads.vic.gov.au 

A lot of work has been happening at the club shed over the previous months. See some photos below: 

¶ The Shire in action levelling out site. 

¶ Utili sing some Rokeby pipework by converting it into a seat for the engine compound. 

¶ A roof has now been installed over the ammonia compressor. 

¶ Setting up our future pump display ready for use by either steamer or tractor. 

  

  
Photos by Jesse Smithett 
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The Ford Blitz was the tow truck of Gibbonôs garage in 

Longwarry for many years. He regularly towed broken 

down milk can carrying trucks in to the factory with it, 

as well as normal break downs and recoveries.  

When Dad bought it around 1980 its towing hitch crane 

had already gone to another truck. 

I was given the job steering the Blit z home, being 

towed behind Dadôs Toyota Crown station wagon with 

an A bar.  

I soon found out that I was controlling where the rear 

of the Toyota was going, and with rust falling from the 

window frame into my eyes it was an interesting drive 

to Pakenham. 

We soon had it running, but one of its water pumps 

started leaking. We pulled it off but could not find a 

replacement. It is still like that as we moved it to its 

new home earlier this year.  

This Ford Blitz is unusual as it is only a two wheel 

drive. 

Any photos of Gibbo using this truck would be much 

appreciated (you can send in to the editor). 

Gary Williamson 

 

Lindaôs project is called an óI Spy Quiltô and is machine embroidered.  The triangular flaps fold back to reveal a 

hidden ñtreasureò underneath. 

   


